Comments on Draft CDM Validation and Verification Manual

CDM AP member Takashi Otsubo

I am glad to submit my comments on Draft CDM Validation and Verification Manual as follows: 
1. First of all, I would like to express my full support to the COP/MOP decision requesting the CDM Executive Board to develop guidance for designated operational entities on validation and verification in order to promote quality and consistency in validation and verification and reports. 
2. After quick reading of the draft, it is noted that the draft provides DOEs with very useful guidance, in line with the direction mandated by the COP/MOP decision mentioned above. 

3. It comprises three kind of paragraphs as follows: 

(1) Reference to the requirements, in a compiled and consolidated manner, for the DOEs’ validation and verification activities stipulated in the CDM M&P and the CDM Executive Board’s clarifications in this regard,
(2) Explanation of the implications of these requirements, clarifications and the interrelationship among them. Explanation on how DOEs can obtain the relevant information necessary for validation and verification activities from the secretariat.
(3) Requirements for DOEs’ reporting regarding their validation and verification activities.
4. It is important that the draft shall ensure that:
(1) The requirements referenced through 3(1) and 3(3) shall not include any additional requirement beyond those described in CDM M&P and the CDM Executive Board’s clarifications

(2) Explanation expressed in 3(2) shall not contain any additional requirement beyond those described in CDM M&P and the CDM Executive Board’s clarifications
(3) Expressions in the draft shall be consistent with the provisions in CDM M&P and the CDM Executive Board’s clarifications. Further, they shall be consistent across paragraphs within the draft. Further, descriptions in the guidance shall be clear in order to prevent any misunderstanding.
5. If the analysis mentioned in para 3 is correct and the concept mentioned in para 4 above is agreeable, the current draft will be categorized as guidance but not manual. COP/MOP and the CDM Executive Board are responsible for establishing the requirements, their clarifications and their guidance if deemed necessary. Each of DOEs would prepare its own “Manual” as work instruction at its operational level in order to meet the requirements established by COP/MOP and the CDM Executive Board. The word, “Manual” should be corrected as “guidance” without any substantial effect. Regarding the name of “Mandatory”, the current document already refers to all relevant mandatory provisions of requirements and clarifications. The role of explanatory sections as mentioned in 3(2) above remains the same as guidance even if the title includes the word, “mandatory”. The name “Mandatory” does not add any value but causes contradiction between the title and the content. Deletion of the word “Mandatory” is strongly suggested. DOEs’ correct implementation of CDM M&P requirements and the CDM Executive Board clarifications will be ensured by the perfect content of the current draft regardless the proposed name change.
6. Lastly, the secretariat’s attention is drawn to the following issues:

(1) inconsistency of expressions, for example, this document is being expressed differently in different paragraphs;
(2) undefined terms;
(3) some duplications, e.g. paras 8 and 9 vs paras 33, 34 and 35

(4) some incomplete sentences

